PAINTING HINTS FOR THE RED ARROW 1941 “BRILLINER”
Below are three of the four paint schemes worn by the 1941 Brilliners during their service with the Philadelphia Suburban Transportation Company (PSTCo). The cars were delivered in the first paint scheme shown below on Car 2. Noteworthy in this paint scheme are the red backgrounds for the winged “Red Arrow Lines” heralds. According to MTS and Walter Olsen, Scalecoat 62, Lehigh Valley Cornell Red is an exact match for the original red shown below. Custom Traxx used this color for our model of PSTCo 4. Most of our painting data for Philadelphia area cars over the years was obtained from Walter Olsen of Secane, PA. Walt was very familiar with Red Arrow cars as he was employed by the PSTCo until 1982. He was a motorman, an electrician, a machinist and finally a foreman at both the Llanerch and the 69th Street Shops. Walt told us that when the Red Arrow painted cars, they merely went to the local paint store so there can be variations in the red color used. 
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When the Saint Louis Car Company “Quasi-PCCs” arrived in 1949, they sported cream around the window areas, so as the Brilliners came in for repainting, they emerged in the scheme shown below on car #8. Some railfans call this the best of the schemes. The paint picture gets a little murky here. When the Red Arrow decided to paint a group of cars, they merely went to the local M.A.B. paint store and picked a color that was in the neighborhood of the color they wanted. The red color tended to get a little rusty toward Tuscan Red up to the sixties when a final red and almost white scheme emerged on car 9. Also the red backgrounds for the Red Arrow heralds started to disappear during the use of this scheme. Floquil Antique White is a good match for the cream used. Some modelers like to add a few drops of brown or orange to suit their taste.
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Late in the 50s, the paint scheme was simplified as shown on car #7 below. The black and silver belt rail striping was eliminated along with silver numbers and letters. The cars were red only below the belt rail. Above the belt rail was cream. The “smile” that allowed cream to dip down below the belt rail to the headlight was retained. Black lettering appeared on the letterboard above the windows and the heralds and numbers became also. It was also during this period that the TRANS’N. on the letterboard became TRANS. Both versions have been recorded on cars in this scheme. Notice how the red slowly became “rustier” over the years as the schemes changed.
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There was one final paint scheme prior to the absorption of the Red Arrow into SEPTA in 1970. The final scheme is shown on car 2 while heading to 69th Street Terminal on the Ardmore line before that line was abandoned in December 1966. Unlike earlier liveries, this scheme was considered the least flattering for the cars. The Custom Traxx decal set CN-007 supports all three of the above paint schemes and includes a very accurate set of destination signs taken from an actual rollsign. But set CN-007 does not contain the white numbers and heralds needed to support this final PSTCo scheme. The set also does not contain heralds and graphics for any of the later SEPTA originated paint schemes.
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For more Red Arrow painting and lettering information, please feel free to contact Custom Traxx at 310-990-5422 or email at decals@customtraxx.com.
